

## **BY E-MAIL**

Islamic Republic of Iran Football Federation Mr Mehdi Mohammad Nabi General Secretary international@ffiri.ir

Zurich, 11 November 2020 vem/sba/kje/rta/ssa

## Situation of the Islamic Republic of Iran Football Federation (IRIFF)

Dear General Secretary,

We acknowledge receipt of your emails of 29 October 2020 and 5 November 2020, enclosing IRIFF's final respective draft of its new statutes, electoral code and standing orders of the general assembly.

In this respect, we have observed that IRIFF has now incorporated our recommendations formulated on 21 October 2020. As a result, FIFA and the AFC gladly welcome the direction taken by IRIFF within this review process and fully support IRIFF's efforts in reforming its governance structure.

In view of the aforementioned, we encourage IRIFF to submit the said documents for adoption to its next general assembly meeting which, we understand, will take place on 28 November 2020. Once the new statutory and regulatory framework is adopted by IRIFF general assembly on the aforementioned occasion, IRIFF shall convene an elective general assembly based on the new framework in place.

In this context, we would appreciate to be provided, within 10 days following the holding of the aforementioned general assembly meeting, with a detailed electoral roadmap based on the newly-adopted statutes and electoral code.

We thank you for your collaboration and remain at your disposal in case of queries.

Yours faithfully,

**FIFA** 

Véron Mosengo-Omba Chief Member Associations Officer

cc: AFC